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Mr Jason Maslen 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001  
 
By email: Jason.maslen@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Maseln 
 
Re: Notice of Exhibition of application for Meadowbank Education and Employment 
Precinct Schools Project (SSD 9343) 

 
Thank you for your referral dated 18 October 2019 inviting comments from the Heritage Council 
of NSW on the above State Significant Development proposal. 
 
The subject site is not listed on the State Heritage Register (SHR), nor does the site contain 
any significant historical archaeological deposits as defined under the Heritage Act 1977.  
 
It is noted that the site is adjacent to the southern part of the Ryde Pumping Station and Site 
which is listed on the State Heritage Register (No. 01634), however although the proposed 
works will be highly visible from this site, the works will have no impacts on the state significant 
values of the Pumping Station Site.  
 
Therefore, no further heritage comments are required. The Department does not need to refer 
subsequent stages of this proposal to the Heritage Council of NSW unless the proposal 
substantially changes, and the works will impact Ryde Pumping Station and Site.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Katrina Stankowski, 
Senior Team Leader, Regional Heritage Assessments, at Heritage NSW, on 9873 8569 or 
katrina.stankowski@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Cheryl Brown 
Manager, Northern Region 
Heritage NSW 
Department of Premier and Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
25 October 2019 
 
 


